
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE JUNE 20, 2005 
 

STREET NAME APPROVAL 
BLOCK 11 COMMUNITY PLAN 

                                                        
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 

 
THAT the following street names within the Block 11 Plan (19T-95066, 19T-03V09, 19T-95044) 
BE APPROVED: 

 
STREET   PROPOSED NAME 

 
 Street ‘2’   Thomas Cook Avenue (previously approved) 
 Street ‘3’   Ilan Ramon Boulevard (previously approved) 

Street ‘4’   Geshner Crescent 
 Street ‘5’   Haven Road 

Street ‘6’   Carmel Street 
Street ‘7’   Asner Avenue 
Street ‘8’   Gamla Road 
Street ‘9’   Yarden Drive     
Street ‘10’   Givon Street 
Street ‘11’   Rumsey Road 
Street ‘12’   Timna Crescent 

 Street ‘13’   Wallenberg Drive 
Street ‘14’   Randolph Drive 
Street ‘15’   Chaiwood Court 
Street ‘16’   Moraine Hill Drive 
Street ‘17’   Marc Santi Boulevard (previously approved) 
Street ‘18’   Ironbark Court 
Street ‘19’   Woodchuck Court 

 Street ‘20’   Marmot Court 
Street ‘21’   Crimson Forest Drive 

 Street ‘22’   Apple Grove Court 
Street ‘23’   Rock Elm Court 
Street ‘24’   Wolf Creek Crescent 
Street ‘25’   Blue Grouse Road 
Street ‘26’   White Spruce Crescent 

 
Economic Impact 

 
 There are no requirements for new funding associated with this report. 

Background 

The Block 11 Community is bounded by Dufferin Street to the west, Major Mackenzie Drive to the 
north, Bathurst Street to the east, and Rutherford Road to the south. 
 
The Block Plan shown on Attachment #1 was approved by Council on September 22, 2003.  To date, 
two plans of subdivision have approved street names (19T-95062 and 19T-04V05) as shown on 
Attachment #1.  The Development Planning Department has reviewed the proposed street names for 
the subject plans of subdivision 19T-95066, 19T-03V09 and 19T-95044, and there were no concerns 
regarding the names. The Planning Department for the Region of York has reviewed the list and does 
not have any objections to the proposed names. 

 



Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This staff report is consistent with the priorities set forth in Vaughan Vision 2007, particularly ‘A-5’, 
‘Plan and Manage Growth’. 
 
Conclusion 
 
It is recommended that the proposed street names within the Block 11 Community Plan be approved. 

 
Attachment 

 
1. Block 11 Community Plan 
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